26/08/2024

Dear Parents,

I am delighted to welcome you and your children to a new academic year at Hawar International School. Whether you are returning
to our school community or joining us for the first time, we are excited to embark on this journey of learning and growth together.

The beginning of a new school year is always a special time filled with anticipation and opportunity. Our dedicated team of
educators has been working hard to prepare engaging lessons, activities, and experiences that will inspire our students to
achieve their fullest potential. We are committed to fostering a supportive and challenging environment where every child
can thrive academically, socially, and emotionally.

Communication between home and school is key to your child’s success. Together, we can create a positive and productive
partnership that supports your child’s learning journey.

The weather is still hot and humid and during this time your children do not need to be out in the sun at breaks unless they
choose to be. All students have access to air-conditioned dining rooms where they may remain out of the sun during the
hot breaks. If your children wish to play outside during the break they should have a peaked cap with them to protect from
the sun.

In this climate children can often become sleepy and lose concentration if they are not drinking enough water. It is
important that children remain hydrated, and we ask you to make sure your child has a re-useable water bottle that they
can bring to school each day, please make sure it is clearly labelled with your child’s name and class. The water bottles
can be re-filled throughout the day at school and is a good way for your child to keep refreshed inside and outside of
class.

On the same theme of healthy children, I must remind all parents that if your child is unwell in the morning or has a
temperature you should not bring them to school until the next day when they are better or their temperature is back to
normal. It is not fair on your child to come to school unwell and it is also not correct that other children or staff may
become ill as a consequence. If a child comes to school and is not well, we will call you to come and collect your child.

Finally, | want to thank you for entrusting us with your child’s education. We are honored to have your family as part of our school
community, and we look forward to a successful and enriching year ahead.

Please do not hesitate to contact me or any member of our staff if you need assistance. Let’s work together to make this a
wonderful year of learning and growth for all our students.

Wishing you and your children a fantastic school year!

Yours faithfully,

Bilal Okasha
Principal
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